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MR. STAMETS: The hearing will come to order.

Ve will call Case 6352, however I would point out that again

this was one of those that arrived at the Farmington news-
paper late and was not advertised, anc it was also not ad-
vertised for the 25th of chober, and it will get in for
the November the 8th, so the case will bpe called November
the 8th.

Off the record.

(There followed a ¢discussion off the record.)

MR. STAMETS: Okay, please call the case.

MS. TESCEENMDORF: Case 6332. Application of
Southland Royalty Company for three dual completions, San
Juan County, New HMexico.

¥R, CAMPBELL: Appearing on behalf of South-
land Royalty Company, I'm Michael Campbell, with the law
firm of Campbell, Bingaman, and Black in Santa Fe. I have
two witnesses here to testify tocday.

MR. STAMETS: I'd like to have them both
stand and be sworn, please.

{(flitnesses sworn.)

MR. CA¥PBELL: Mr. Examniner, before we begin,
I would point out thait Southland wishes to withdraw its
apvlication for a dual completion for the Decker ¥Well No.
2-A and the Patterson B Com Well }MNo. 1-R.

MR. PRRSCNS: May I make a clarification,

e | e e S S S R e e e (
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Mike?

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes.

MR. PARSONS: We do still intend to dual com-
plete these wells, but we've done some remedial work where
ve may have scarred this PBR assembly and we will run with
a packer separate from this in those two wells.

MR. STAMETS: Okay, and then that --

MR. PARSONS: It's just that the mechanics
on that are very straightforward and standaréd such as have
been approved all over the basin, so that leaves the Grenier
“A" 1-A Uell to be considered in tais case.

MR. STAMETS: Okay, we will approve your

oconcioory aniv
13 < Latay

ot
0D

Grenier “A“ NO. |
Well today.

MR. CAMPBELL: Further, Mr. Examiner, I would
point out that our first witness, lMr. Curt Parsons, will
explain the application. A representative of Brown Oil
Tools Company, Jim Montgomery, has also been sworn and will

be available for questioning by the Commission concerniag

the technical aspects of the equipment.

CURTIS PAREONS
being valled as a witness and having been duly sworn vpon

his oath, testified as foliows, +tO-wWit:
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1
2 DIRECT EYAMIMATION
3 BY MR. CAMPBELL:
4 0 “Jould you please state your name, Mr, Parsons,
5 and by whom you are emnloyed?
6 A I'm Curt Parsons, District Engineer for
) 7 Southland Royalty Company in Farmington.
N\
8 Q Have you previously testifie? before the
9 D1vision and dave youi dualilicativns Leea aclepoed ai Liidw
o£s 10 time? :
> E %3
Q=E'§ 1 A, Yes, I have and they have.
- .- 232
o£sk » : X
: :é:i 12 MR. CAMP3ELL: Mr. Xxaminer, 1s Mr. Parsons
<5 ix
;gn:’ i3l qu:_'li‘Fipﬁ A toati Ffur Aan +he arvnlicatiAn?
k- P
<E=8 . s e
583“ 14 MR. STAMETS: He's considered qualified.
z 15 Q (Mr. Campbell continuning.) Mr. Parsons,; what
T 16 does Southland Royalty Company seek-in Case Number 63527
. 17 A Wie seek avproval of the PBR as a portion of
18 our liner hanger. We se<k approval of this as a packer for
s 19 the purpose of isolation between zones in dual completion.
U 20 0 I'l1l hand you what has been marked as South-
21 land's Exhibit Number One: and ask you to identify that
- ‘ 22 } exhibit and explain that exhibit.
23 A, Okay, Exhibit Number One, I would like to
. i
24 | point out, is on the oxdler of a schematic. This is not
- 25 necessarily drawn “o scale and if you'll note, the PBR is
|
i
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described as being 17 inches long, 5 inches by 4 inches,
this is not particularly correct in our application, but
as a schematic this one is very easy to see, so I submit
it as that.

Wwhat we have here is a very similar applicatioy
to what is run in, oh, a Baker Mocdel D Packer, or something
of that equivalent, with the excep*ion being that the
poliShed réceptacle is a part of the liner hanger rather
than soletiiiing ithial's Tun in the hole at a later date after
the casing is aiready in place.

In our particular application we have four

sets of Chevron seals. There are two vairs per set, for

2 tot=l ~f 2ichs paireg of Chevron seals. How those ¢geals
are rated for 10,000 psi differential per seal.
MR. STAMETS: 19,309 pounds -per seal?

A, 10,000 pounds per seal, yes, sir, per Chevron

MR. STAMETS: Per pair?

MR. ZTAMETS: So you're looking at 40,0090
vounds differential?
a 7ell, we're looking at 80,000. We have four
sets but there are two pairs per set. This Is merely a
redundani =“hing because vhat we nave is in the case taat

one of these is scarres cr for sciwe reason fails, then ail




Fage ?
™ 1| of the differenkial just moves to the next one, so we would
2 have to have failure of all eight of these seal pvairs to
i
3 have failure of this seal assembiy unit.
|
' 4 Okxay. The PBR in our applizcations is run ---

5 okay, excuse me.

6 o} (Mr. Campbell continuincg.) “Would you vlease

7 identify and explain the Southland Exhibit Number Two?

8 A Okay. Exhibit Number Two is a more accurate

9 diagram of the assembly that we are running. I might also

10 point out that this is a drawing of the tools that are

n supplied by Brown 0il Tool Company. There are very similar
12 tools suppiied by other tool companies in the area, and

13 I would like to consider all of these at the same time ana

1 ;Fo, New Mexico 87601

Sant:

14
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merely use this as representative of the type assembly.

15 In this particular case we have first of all,
16 the liner hanger itself. With the exception of the 3-foot
7 PBR on the botiom. This is just the liner hanger that's

18 run all over the befsin to hang 4-1/2 liner in a 7-inch

19 casing. This is nothing new at all,

2 The only change that we've made for our pur-

2 voses is screwing this PBR onto the bottom of tiae liner

22 hanger and then the bottom cf the PBR is connected to the

23 top of the 4-1/2 casing.

2 Okay, it's a lit*le hard to see on this drawind,

that's why I brouvgnt the schematic, but if you look at the
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cutaway in the PBR voun'll see four litile "Xs", This is

the seal elements I was talking about, the four sets of

seal elements that are on the seal assemhly, which is run
on the tubing and stung into this poliished bore receptacle.

Now, obviously this polisiaed bore receptacle
is run at the time that the liner is run and that's the
primary difference between this and packers that have been
used to date, is the time of installation of this polished
bore receptacle.

I might point out also that this asszembly
has every advantage that a permanent drillable type packer
has plus the advantage that we have virtually eliminated

the possibiliity of a leak arcund Lhe packer.

ToOT examoie.,

t

i.f the Model D were run into the hole, there are two vos-
sible areas where you‘could have a leak around that Model D.
One is through the seal assembly area and tne other is past
the rubber packing element on the outsice.

And what we have done with this assembly is
eliminate the possibility of a ieak around the outside of
the packer.

Yie set down as a matter of princiral, or as

a matter of practice, about 15,000 pounds weight on the

shoulder at =ae too of this seal assembly. The most critical
differential pressure ever anticipated across this in an

upward direction would be somewhat less than 1200 pounds.
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Now) this would occur in a situation where the Mesaverde
Zone was shutin for a maximum builduo, the upper zone oven
to atmosphere. I think you can see that that would be the
most critical differential pressure the thing would exver-
ience.

At that time, if that were the case, we would
have a net upwarcd force of 11,310 pouncs, due to the differ-

ence in cross-sectional area of the 2 inch tubing and the

=TT - o R N T - T T gty PR P
DN, INUW, Llilcdce O LI Jupwalu Luvdlve 77 uvaay s

Tiie

F

4 inchi ID O
that's the upward force. That's not net, I'm sorry.
That's the upward force due to the pressure differential.

The downwaré force due just to the tailpipe

i
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In addition to that 400 pounds we staci out another 5009

pounds weicht on to

1'(3

of this seal assembly so that it cannot
come out of that polished bore receptacle. We would have

to have enough pressure differential to overcome that acdi-
tional 5000 pounds and then move the seal assembly up out

of the PBR before we'd have a leak inside.

0 In vour opinion, Mr. Parsons, does the PBR
assembly system effectively prevent communication between
your producing zones?

A Yes, sir, it does, and I might point out, ailso,
that certainly this assembly has to dDe subjected to the

normal packer leakage :tests, and these tests, in order for
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cation there.

0 Were Exhibits One andé Two prepared by you or
possibly by Mf. lHontgomery?

A Those-were preparec under iHr. Montgomery's

supervision at my request.

IR. CAMPBELL: Mr. ontgomery, Exhibits One

mwvmA Mesa vrasma vmevavmaseasd Tier svass mnn saem T ormrren AL mrmmdd mnm awd

bl A R LR W oar da o HLG:JQLG\_ A.II qu A (> SR LS AL MMde do o lr Wedntdd b CAiiva
.

supervision?

MR. MONTGOMERY: Yes, sir.
ifR. CAMPBELL: Mr., Examiner, I would tender
Exhibits One and Two and have no further questions of Mr.

B U S S Y
rarzsoeons at ThaisS Laim

i

¥MR. STAMETS: These will be admitted. Do you
have any direct testimony you were going to put on by Mr.
Montgomery?

MR. CAMPBELL: Mr. Examiner, we did not anti-
cipate any. He is familiar with the technical aspects of
the case and is available as a manufacturer’s representative
to respond.

IiR. STAMETS: Why don't we hav
himself for the record and iadicate how long he's been with
the company and his familierity with the equipment?

2, CAMPBELL: All right.
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JIM MONMTGOMERY
being calied as a witness and having been duly sworn upon

nis oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. CAMPBELL:
Q Mr. Hontgoméry, would you please state your
name and bv whom you are employed?
A My name is Jim Montgomery. I'm employec- by
Brown Oil Tools, Incorporated, out of Fouston, Texas.
0. And what is your present vosition with Browm

01l Yool?

A Product Manager.

Q How long have you been in that position?

A Oh, about two and a half to three years.

0 And what is your employment experience in

oil tool manufacture and sale?

-1

. . . ]
A Jell, ien years with Brown 0il Tools. Prior —-

maybe my educational history and vricr to that, I've testi-
fied before the Commission, but i:t was about nineteen ox
tywenty years ago, and the record may be lost.

But I'm a graduate electrical engineexr, 1%51,
out of Iowa State. I worked for Shell 0il Company for six-

teen years, approximately, fifteen and a half to sixteen
& r




SALLY WALTON BOYD
"GERTIFIED SHORTNAND NEPORTER"

[

3820Plazs Banca (§05) 471-3462
' Santa Fo, Mew Mexico 87501

10

11

12

-
(3

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Page 1o

and then Brown Oil Tool for the last ten years; and with

Shell I was a production engineer primarily.

Q lould you relate briefly your experience with
Brown 0il Tools in connection with this particular PBR
system in terms of effective seqgregation of producing zones?

k. We've had some six to seven years exverience
with it and it is our premium seal system. It was originallj
designed and fairly much sold as a high pressure, high

temperature H. S gas tyve ccmplcetion.

2
And this, of course, depends on the seal
material. We're talking in the range of 14,000 psi and up
to 35 percent HZS_. and 475 degreas temperature. Thie was
its initial design.
From that time on it has been used probably
in every type of conceivable situation in the oil industry
as a seal, both on regular welis and depending on seal
materials, in these high H,c high temperature applications.
Our experience with it has been that it's the
best seal syrctenm that we know for tubing annulus seal appli-
cation.

. ¥Mr. Montyomery, now would you

e~ D~
el B TRT A

)
Lein e

n
193]

compare the reliability of thiys unit as comvared with a
Baker Packer; Baxer 4odel D?
A A BaXker l'odel -~- well, it would depend on

pressure apolicatlon you were putting it to. Within -- with-
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in the application, say, the design pressures of the two,
I think they would both be equally good, possibly a shade
better on this, because it just has the one seal system to
worry about.

If -- if you're looking at the application
of, again, the high temperatures and high pressures where
high car rubber seals, which are the ovrimary -- or viton,
excuse me, which are the primary seals for -- the external
seals for a permanent packer, then this is unaguestionably
better, because you eliminate that and they won't stanc up
to st and high temperature conditions.

MR. STAMETS: ©Now, Mx., Campbell, you indicated

+ vy
L N

=) mman
X - aace

o s
managed to scar up one or two of these doin

[oN

some workovers.

MR. CAMPBELL: I think Mr. Parsons scarred
them up.

. orAlMKiLST  1'm sorry.

ER. CAMPBELL: I probably would have if I'd
gotten near tnem.

IR, STAMETS: Sorry about that; Mr, Parsons.
Mr. Parsons, how did you marage to do that? Ig this an
easy thinag to do or did you have to work at it?

MR. PFARSONS: e worked at it. We're not sure

Fhat wa A4A e~ : L
~— e ——— 4 L=

- =
~—.~e [N e

S, <ub we haa to go vaClk in and do some

remedial work on tie wells and we tripped back and fortn
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through thig interval with hit
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. with 2 sacing aoranar.
; TWith 2 casing soraner,
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and a number of other tools that potentially could scar
that PBR, ana we never verified whether or not the thing
was scarred, but the cost of moving tie rig off and moving
it back on in the event that it was scarred and we didn't
determine it early, was enough that for addecd insurance we
went ahead and ran a packer to eliminéte that, so th;£VWe
could get a brand new PBR, or a new seal area, in the well
while we were on the well the first time.

MR. STAMETS: So as far as you know, it may
still pe in perfect condition?

- MR, PARSONS: “That's rignt. In may very well
still be in very good condition, but 1t was kxind of an in-
surance thing on our part.

If you don't mind, I might point out a couple
of the reasons that we wanted to go to this, and I think
it might clarify what we're trying to do.

One, there's about $1000 cost savings to us,
if the thing works out.

Seconcly, and I think of more importance than
the $1000, if we set a2 drillable packer in the 4-1/2 ang
at a later date have to go back into that well and work on
the zone below that packer, we're very much restricted as
to what we can do below that packer without drilling the

thing out and potentially tearing up our casing. If we set




N
|
I
1 the packer, a permanent type packer, up in the 7-inch and
2 have to try to get it out at a later date, we run the risk
3 of tearing up the top of the liner itself and having pretty
4 severe mechanical pbroblems down the hole,
5 TE we run a retrievable packer, waich we do
6] run in some cases, we've experienced some difficulty, as was
: 7 testified in the earlier case tocday, with sand coming in on
S 8}] ror of that vaciker, causing fishing problems, and so forth,
9 when you go back in ancd pull that packer out 1i yOu nave tu
ats. 01  work on the well again.
>E 32
C>El: 11 . .
: S With this arrangement, if it's necessary to
o838
Eg 2y 12 go back and work on the well, we can pull this seal unit
: 3 ¥ o . o
- > 8 an 1 out. We have a full 4-inch ID in the PRR, which is the
-dE as
EH
mﬁE same ID as our 4-1/2, and we're not restricted at all on
- 15 : o S s : ;
¥ slZe as to wnat we Can Jdo 3o0wWn oclicw thic seal avea. e
= 18 can go ahead and perform any remedial operations we could
* As 17 .
& 2 do in a new well.
¢ 18 MR. NUTTER: Now, Mr. Parsons, you say you
K 19 have trouble sometimes pulling a retrievable packer because
g 2 it sands in.
. 21 a . S ey
MR. PARECN: Ubh-nui.
' 22 | . .
1 MR. NUTTER: You're not going to t2!l me that
A - 23 ] 1. O ’ Bl . % :
. | sand won't settle on tha: shoulder right here on this ex-
e ;
24 .. L X
: hibit and sand tnat in, are you?
25 . . .,
MR. PARSONS: VYes, sir, that is possible.
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X3 o 1Immon
P PR )

MR. PARSONS: Ve might very well have the
problem pulling this that we woulcd with a retrievable packer
MR. NUTTER: I can see that you could.
MR. PARSNNS: But this is a smaller unit and
I realize that one inch of sand packed around some metal
could stick us. This, we feel, woulcd be easier to get out
than a full 4-foot long packer. Once vou can +ierk it free,
then yvou can come on out, but granted, we could potentially
have the same problem with this that could be incurredé with
the retrievable packex.
MR. NUTTER: Okxay, I think I'll direct this
Mr; Montgomery, looking at this diagram here
which shows all the component parts of the polished bore
receptacle but with the mandrill (sic) and also the liner
nanger up here, and the jaws that hold the liner hanger in
place, and so forth, is there any mecnanical feature of
this that holds the mandrill in place inside the polished
pore receptacle?
MR. MONTAOMERY :

This is very similar ir this

particular application, it's the same as a locater type

seal in a permanent packer, so that it's a locater type

rather than a latch-in type.

You're asking about the seal mandrill that
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runs and comes back in the seal?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, and that -- can that be
moved up and down? Can this mandrill be moved up and down
in this polished boré without a mechanical action, such as
unscrewing it or unlatching it up above?

MR. MONTGOMERY: Yes. It's like a locater-
type permanent ?acker, that if you pull straight up on the

MR. NUTTER: Okay, would yvou recommend this
type of an installation for a pumping well, then? Where
you have the action of the rods moving the tubing up and
down?

MR. MONTGOMERY: We have done this because
we also have methods of latching into the threaded vart
that vou see the running thread on the liner hanger, and
wé have happened to have done this in a couple of cases.
It's not real normal, but you can latch in at that point.

MR. NUTTER: Ncw, this thing was designed for
a special set of circumstances, being the high H,S and high
temperatures Gown on the Gulf Coast, I guess.

.y Y

MR. MONTGONMERY: No, it wac cut in west Texas

e

is where the first applications of it came about, and as
I say, this was —-- the reguest was made and this came about
as a result of these requests. Since then it's been appli--

cated everywhere, ves, sir,
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) i MR, NUTTER: Hould you rather ssll one of
2 these or a packer? i
3 MR. MONTGOMERY: I like to sell either one
4 of them, sir.
; 5 MR. NUTTER: You make more money, I guess,
6 selling packers than you do this, so, if he says this is
) 7 a $1000 cheaper than a packer.
. 8 MR. MONTGOMERY: 1It's not necessarily. YWe —-

] we make these up to 40 feet long and with, oh, ten, eight
10 to ten feet of seal sections in them, depending on the
1 high pressure application.

12 MR. NUTTER: I was going to get to the length

-
lad

- - k.

~
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14 the number of Chevron seals that's placed in there is
15 determined by the pressure differential you're anticipating
=" 16 and also the temperature that it is subject to, and such

17 as that.

18 1{R. MONTGOMERY: Yeah, the temyerature change

19 primarily would be your length. Any one of the seal sec-
tions -- now here again, they are made in a variety of
sizes and a variety of materials, Gepending on application.

A single seal section is capable of holding

the pressure you were talking about, the 13,000.

24 “MR. NUTTER: Another 3-foot one,.

W

MR, MOKTGOIERY: It wouldn't make any differenc

L]
w ¥ A 4] x
)
N) N
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what the length, and your pressure application is the amount
of steel to the PBR itself. 1In this case, about a half an
inch to the side, so the polished bore itself has got more
strength than your tubing. It's made out of 4140 normally.
Now we do make some out of, again, annealed (sic) depencing
on HZS consideration; we've macde some out of incalloy (sic),
asterloy (sic), different materials, stainless steel, to fit
particular applications, say, chemicgl aisposal wells, for
refineries, this sort of thing, so —; but the length is

usually due

o+

o the pressure gdifferential, the differential
triat you'll have across it, maximum.

MR, NUTTER: %ell now, is there any reason --

MR, MONTGOMERY: Plus the temperature change
expected.

MR. NUPTTER: Well, now with an increase in
length you also have an increase in number of Chevron seals?

MR. MONTGOMERY: MNoi necessarily.:

MR, NUTTER: ©Noit necessafily?

MR. MONTGOMERY: No, sir. We -- we may run a
A40-foot -- a 30-foot PBR with four sets of seals or we may
have eight sets of seals.

Ve started out initially with around ten sets.
Tha normal now is about four to six.

MR, NUTTER: What's thz normal metal to metal

clearance between the polished bore and the mandrill assembly

— T
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MONTAOMERY: 1L cdon't know, exactly.

[

oy
e
.

MR. NUTTER: Is it a tight fit or --

MR. MONTGOMERY: A reasonably tight fit,
probably on the order -- the metal back up parts, I would
say, are probably on the order of 10,00Cths, maybe 15,000ths
clearance.

MR. NUTTER: On each side?

HMR. MONTGGMRRY: Yes. No, T'm sorry; on the
diameter; on the diameter; probably 10,000.

MR. PARSONS: As I recall, when we were Jde-

signing for this appliéation, like I say, our back up parts
...... 5 and then we have a iitile more clearance
than that on the main portion of the mandrill that's not
the back up for the Chevron seams.

MR. NUTTER: But the portion where the seals
are there'd be 7,500 thousands —-

MR. PARSON: Yes, thousands to the side.

MR. NUTTER: 7500-thousandths on each side
of there.

MR. PARSONS: Yes, sir.

MR. WOTTFER: And then yvou have four sets of
Chevrons with two pair each set.

MR. PARSONS: 1ilell, the way that they're ar-

ranged, they're --

MR, NUITTER: You've got some looking up and




Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

3030 Plaxe Blanca (§05) 4712582

SALLY WALTON BOYD
CERTIFIEDSHOITNAND REPORTER'

R

10.

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

o2 —

down, haven't you?

MR. PARSONS: VYes, s¢ir, the bottom set has
four looking up. The next set has four looking down. Ve
have four more looking up and four more looking Jdown. That'ﬁ
physically the way that they're arranged.

MR. NUTTER: So when you were talking there

awhile ago about you'd have to have a failure of one before

von'd have a lealk and then thea failurs of +he next one and
failure of the next one, you wouldn't have all of those
having failed, because the Chevrons that are looking down

would be the only ones that would be resistant to that

higher pressure from the bottom. The Chevrons looking up

wonldn't be resistant t¢ that

MR, PARSONS: I concede that.

MR. NUTTER: You don't really have the pro-
tection you were talking about awhile ago.

MR. PARSONS: Well, you have eight looking
down, though, so we still have all of that protection.
We're also protected from any pressure that might try teo
come from the surface going down, bui that's an unlikely
case.

But we Co have protection up to the £0,000
because we do nave eight looking down.

MR, HMOMTGOMERY: In this particular applica-

tion, when you were asking about movement, this particular
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™ ‘ Y > .
application, it's offset with tubing weight plus the 5044
2 setdown weight that they put down on it, the tubing hanging
3 below plus the weight they set down on it.
4 In your longer PBRs that we manufacture and
s make, these are usually done for treating purposes and
6 again, your 25 and 30 foot PBRs are noxrmally on 20,000
7 foot wells, this sort of thing, where you're going to pos-
- 8 sibly have 13,000, 12,000 or 13,000, psi treating pressure :
" 9 at the surface, and high vo®’ ime fracture treatments, this
o 1 et v
eE:g 0 sort of thing, where you've got -- and then most of your
o&l:
agse 1" .
z! =& movement will come from temperature change.
o 2332 12
- —<-IE g X MR. NUTTER: ©Now, how are you going to replace
2285 1 . . . .
3;5“‘. the voliched Sore in the cvent that 1t's damaged during a
gz
o E 24 14 : . . .
w2 workover operation? No way, is there?
. 15 . . . s - -
> MR. PARSONS: At that time, if it were damageq,
16 - . . .
then we would be running a packer suchr as has bean run be-
. 17
= fore.
. 18 . . . . ..
? MR, NUTTER: That's when you dismiss two out
19
of three and --
. 20 . s ax
L MR, PARSONS: That's right. Ané then go to
N 2 . ,
i | another techniguc.
22 |
- c ‘ MR. NUTTER: This grey colored tubular section
. i 23 . . . . i
T " here, is tnat the tubing?
N :
24 S
- | MR. PARSONS: Yes, it is, in the center there?
i
25 |
MR. NUTTER: Yes.
‘!
it

li\
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MR. PARSOMS: Yes, sir, it is,

MR. NUTTER: The grey colored is the tubing?

MR. PARSONS: Yes, cir,

MR. NUTTER: So if you =-- if you want to go
down there with any kind of tools o wofk on that, if they
won't go through the tubing you've got to work through that
polished bore, haven't you?

MR. PARSONS: To work on the well?

MR. NUTTER: To work on the 1owe; section of
the well?

MR. PARSONS: VYes, sir, that's correct.

MR. NUTTER: 2And subject that highly polished

bore, upon which you depend so heavily for a seal, to
abrasive action or scarring or camage.

MR. PARSONS: Yes, sir, that is correct.

MR. NUTTER: And you don't nave to normally,
with a retrievable packer, youa don't have to worry about
working through an area that is highly polished and depen-
dant upon its --

MR. PARSONS: That is correct, but we have

ct

eliminated tha*t possibility. We can still go .to that in
the event that this work has to be done. The normal case
is that the work doesn': have to ve done below there. 7le

go out and compiete the well, put it on the line, and

hopefully produce it for twent ears without having to
P Y ¥ Y'Y g
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move back on it.

MR. NUTTER: Well, that is hopefully.

MR. PARSONS: Well, okay, then years; five
years, whatever you want to call it. But we have not ruled
out the conventional ability that we have right now, if
you want to call it conventionai, of running the retrievable
packer. That's still, it can be done very easily in the
event that the work does have to be dGone on thé well, but
if it is not necessary to do that kiné of work, and this
is what we see the majority of the time, then this is verx
satisfactory and provides us witir the seal that we need
and the isolation of the --

MR, NUTTER: Aand saves you about $1000.
MR. PARSONS: Anc saves $1000, yes, sir.
MR, MONTGOMERY: May I comment on this just
a moment or two?

I think we've gotten a little erroneous idea.
Number one, they said they haven't tested to find out if

it's bad. We co run bit and scrapers through these PBRs
routinely without damage and come back.

Wle -~ I'm not sure exactly how many polished
bore recptacles,.or PBRs, that Brown has sold or put into
operation, but it's in excess of two thousand, easily.

R, NUTTER:

Are mos®t of those in dual com-

pletions?
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Cr single complietions?

MR. MONTGOMERY: Duals and singles, but most
of them would be single completions.

MR. NUTTER: So really a leakage trhough a
single completion is not real critical then, is it?

MR. MONTGOMERY: Well, again, you mean because
of its sealing capabilities?

MR. WUTTER: >Yes, a seal is not so important

‘on a single completion as it would be on the dual compie-

tion, I wouldn't think.

MR. MONTGOMERY; Well, yes, sir, it can be
from a production standpoint; possibly not from an inner
commingling standpoint.

MR. NUTTER: Well --

MR. MONTGOMERY: But from a production stancd-
point.

MR. NUTTER: But isn't the primary reason
for installing a packer above the pump or above the pro-
ducing zone in a single completion to keep that zone iso-
lated and out of the casing upper part, but if it does get
into the casing, is there any damage done?

MR. MONTGOMERY: I would say a production
packer's probably primary cuase is to direct all of your
fluids up to the production string, both from a production

standpoint and a pressure containment standpoint, and yes,
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— 1 I'd say that damage insofar as the well's incapability to
2 produce or produce adequately, yes, it can do as much danage i
3 one as the other.
4 MR. NUTTER: Okay, but you wouldn't have
5 a possibility of two zones commingled with each other and
* 6 one acting as a leak against the other if you've got a
" 7 single --
T 8 MR. MONTGOMERY: Well, if I may, I would like
¢ 9 to come back to the original discussion that was brought
oS, 10 out by Curt, that this is essentially no different than
T
01‘33 n a large bore permanent vacker, except that the polishad
. Bgsk |
£ ~ s » ) .
B :;é;f 12 bore that's in there in a permanent vacker is usually 18
x| . : .
> o gn i inciies Lo 24 inches 1in lengil, wiere these may run anywhere U
e f
(4 . . "
sz 4 from two or three feet on up to forty feet in length., Ve
wngs P
$ i 15 have run the tools through.
ke 16 vie have an unprecedented history of performanrce
P 7 with these that really is greater than a permanent packer.
: 18 I have, prior to his possible scarring, I know of taree
¥ 19 reported cases that we have confirmed that a polished bore
: 20 receptacle is leaking, and if you remember, I talked in
: 2 excess of 2000,
v .
* 22 One of those was a scarred bore that we know.
z The other one was a scarred bore that was never run in the
‘ 2 hole because we found it ahead of time.
: 2 And the third case was a leaking connection
{
I
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MR. NUTTER: Never had a steel failure?

MR. MONTGOMERY: To my knowledge, no, sir,
we've never had anybody report them; any -~ any failures
that we've ever had reported we've found to be tubing
collar leaks, et cetera. As I say, it's a premium seal
and highly unusual.

MR. NUTTER: Well, tubing collar leaks are a
common occurrence, also detected during packer leakage tests
on dual completions, but packers do fail, too.

IiR. MONTGOMERY: This is correct. -

MR. PARSONS: We find more -- when we do have
a lcck, more often than not it's tubing failure rather than
a packer failure, out as you point out, it can be the
packer failure, certainly.

I might just for the record point out one
case where in a single completion with a PBR that I'm aware
of, failure of the seal assenbly, or the PBR itself, would
have been very catastrophic. I know that because we hafd
a tubing failure which resulted in the same thing. In this
case a PBR was run to protect the casing in the upper por-
tion of the well from pressures in a Jlower zone, and the
PBR didn't fail and the tubing did, which resulted in the
same thing. Ve had the vressure from the lower zone on thie

casing in the upper =zone. This was in a well in Oklahoma.




Page 28
1 Because of that failure the casing, 7-5/8ths
2 in that case, ruptured, put that pressure on the 10-3/4,
3 which immediately ruptured, and had an underground blowout
4 going on in a producing well. So certainly in an event
5 like that, failure in a PBR in a single well, you know,
6 would be just as critical as in a dual well. |
7 Obviously we're not operating in that extreme
8 of pressure, and so forth, but failure of a PBR in any case
9 would be bad, you kunow, it's something to be avoided.
ok S, 10 As I said awhile ago, we never verified that
>E s '
Eéig n these PBRs were scarred. It's just as a matter of insurance;
) 22-%% 12 in this case, it was more than $1090 because that's the
;§".: 13 difference inm cost in this and tha packer assembly. Ye
jzé:
,‘,‘,ggs 14 spent an extra $1900 to go ahead and run a packer rather
| 15 than risk maybe having the PBR scarred and still not passing
‘ £ 16 the packer leakage test when we moved off, had to move tine
5 17 rig back on and éo all this operation over. It's just that
: 18 we felt like after we had been through it with the bit, the
19 casing scraper, that $1600 was cheap insurance comparec to
£ 20 moving a rig back on it if that had occurred.
.. 27 ¥R. STAMETS: The packers that you have run
2 in there, Mr. Parsons, are they predominately latch-type
z packer or do most of those use a seal assembly, such as
’ * 24 what you've got here, only on a tubing?
26 MR. PARSOMS: lMost of ours use seal assemblies.
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B ] MR. STAMETS: Have you had some of these units
hows 2 in operation already? )
: 3 MR. PARSONS: Yes, sir,
e 4 MR. STAMETS: Vhat's been your experience
P 5 with those that you've used?
) 6 MR. PARSONS: Haven't had any problem with -
. 7 them; they've passzd the packer leakage test, and just
i
o 8 haven't had any oroblem with them.
HINR 9 I might -~ I -- I might -+ there are others
gg':,’. 10 in use in the San Juan Basin that I'm aware of, by other
‘ > n2
‘ Q9 s . .
: :gzg i operators. I wouldn't know particular well names or any-
. @ oR
.o Q%= . » : : .
} e ":"2.5; :2 12 thing, but knowing -- talking to the other -- well, Brown,
, ;giz. ,
; >§é€ 3 and to PIW, I know that others are being¢ run in the area '
3 d .
: 2E&
i g!?’;"i 14} which -- with success.
‘ £ oo 15 MR. NUTTER: Do you know of any failures on
. i .
X 181 those?
A v MR. PARSONS: ©No, I don't know of any failures
’ B at this date.
¥ 19 MR. STAMETS: What about the others that have
:\ - . . .
g ¥ 20 been run? Do they all have this same differential vper
’ 21
> " sealing element, up to 14,400 pounds?
e 22 MR. PARSONS: Yes. I think PIVW uses six
23 . . . . . . .
pairs instead of eight vairs of sealirg, but here again,
~—— i 24 . l _ '
it's a matter of how redundant you want to get. ©One —-- one
25 . . . .
r “ pair is enough to do the sealing. If j.1g gamaged, then
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you've got a backup pair, but outside of minor changes like
that, essentially all of them are being run on the same.

MR. STAMETS: Any other gquestions of the
witness?

MR, NUTTER: What were you trying to do throug}
this polished bore receptacle that you think you might have
damaged it?

MR. PARSONS: In‘this particular case we had
some sénd fill-up down in the bottom that covered some of
the perforations and we were going back in to clean that

sand out, and we vere cleaning out with air in this parti-

cular case and ha& some oil being made, and had a minor
downhole firg that hurned the tubing in two and dropped '
the bit in the *ole; had to go back in and get it out.

MR. NUTTER: You were going througin it with
a bitz

MR. PARSONS: On, yes, you kncw, we'd already
gone through this with a bit and gotten down below it when
our fire occurred.

MR. NUTTER: And were vou going to rotate that
bit on a drill pipe through that pclished bore?

MR. PARSONS: VYes, sir, to clean the sand out,

just very lightly. Really, we'd blow the sand out and you

might turn it slowly, but the sand is not consolidated and

not vacked. 1It's not like drilling cement or something of
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that naturc. We 7un a bit on bottom so that if there’s a
little bit of crust you can kind of break it, but it's not
really a drilling application; we're just bhlowing the sand
out.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Montgomery, do you recommend
drilling through one of these polished bores?

INR. MONTGOMERY: The only restriction that
we've really ever put on that, ané this has been from ex-
perience, is no£ to run any hard surface material on your
drill pipe at the tim= you're cérilling. ¥e also feel that
if you drilled out long sections, possibly, long completions,
that you might get into to run another liner helow this,
which people do.

MR. NUTTER: You don't give any more gquarantee
on these than they do other o0il field eguipment, do you;
Okiahoma guarantee?

MR. MONTGOMERY: Yes. sir.

Agaia, it depends on how long you're in there
and, you know, if you were running -- if you were running
right in the PBR witk a scraper and rotating your bit with
a scraper ir the P3R, I think it would -- I'm sure that in
time it would sustain damage.

Now, to go through it, we've done thic so
many times in so many wells, I'd say that there's no problem

basically.
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1 MR. STAMETS: Any other questions? The wit-
2 nesses may be excused.

3 Anything further Vin this case?

4 MR. CAMPBELL: No, Mr. Examiner.

5 MR. STAMETS: Take the case under advisement.

6 (Kearing concluded.)
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SALLY WALTON BOYD, a Court Reporter; DO HEREBY
CERTIFY that the foregqgoing and attached Transcript of
Hearing before the 0il Conservation Division was reported
by me; that the said transcript is a full, true, and correct
record of tiie hearing, preparad by ma +o the best of mv
ability, knowledge, and skill, from my notes taken at the

time of the hearing.

A ) Rayd 5.,

Sally W. Boyd, C.S.R.

Idohc’ byt that Yhe forzgoing i
& co:npice aanare of the proceadings in
fue Exarniner n\,onng of LJS” No 6

We on Z_La
Examingr

OH Conservahon Division




NICK FRANKUN
SECRETARY

i : Mr. Michael Campbell

STAIE UF NEW WIEXICU
ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

December 5, 1978

Re: CASE NO. 6352

POST OFFICE BOX 2088
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
BANTA £E. NEW MEXICO 87501

05} 827-2434

ORDER NO. R=5870

Campbell, Bingaman & Black
Attorneys at Law

E Post Office Box 2208
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Applicant:

Southland Rovalty Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced

Division order recently entered in the subject case.

| (KQ}urs very tru

\In/)ﬂlW

JOE D.

Director W

JDR/£4
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC
Artesia OCC

ey m— -
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STATE OF Now MEXICO

ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTHMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
State Land Office Building

Santa re, New dexico
8 November 1978
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IN THE MATTER OF:

)
)
)
Application of Southland ;
Royalty Company for a dual |,
coxuplci.luu, Cuii Uuan )
County, New Mexico. )
__________________________________ }
BEFORE: Richard L, Stamets
TRANSCRIDPY O UBARIN
APPEARANCES
For the 0il Conservation
Pivision: Lynn Teschendorf, Esqg.

Legal Counsel for the Division
State Land Office Bldg.,
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

CASE 6352
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Plgv\“;‘
i 1 R, STAMEYS We will call the next
2 Case, 6352,
3 MS, TESCHENDORF: Case 6352, Application
4 of Southland Royaity Coempany for a dual completion,
5 San Juan County, New Mexico,
8 MR. STaMETS, This case was heard on )
7 October 11lth, at which time jt wWas continued angd S
a sGauvertised, Are there any further appearances
9 in thisg Case? There are none. So Case 6352 wi/ll be
ass 10 taken under advisement, |
> £33
’Sggg_ 1 (Hearing concluded,) -
- Za? ‘
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1 REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE
2
1 3 I, STEFANIE XANTHULL, a Court Reporter, DO
1 4 HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached
5 Transcript of Hearing before the 0Oil Conservation
6 Division was reported by me; that the said transcript
7 is a full, true and correct record of the Hearing,
8 prepared by me toO the pest OI my apllity, knowlieage ’
9 and skill, from my notes taken at the time of the
oS, 10 Hearing,
>g s
855; 1
1B
| 53“;! 12 :
<5 i i Stefanie Xanthull, CSR
Faag 13 (
5 O &M
-y é s
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I do hereby certify thai the foreasing s
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18 Phy e on_ 1928 .
19 f’ ke , Examiner
Ott Censervalion Division
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THZ OIL CONSERVATION
DIVISION FOR THE PURFPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6352
Order No. R-~5870

APPLICATION OF SUULDLAINL RCassmas
COMPANY FOR A DUAL COMPLETION,
SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE DIVISION

BY THE DIVISION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 8,

1978, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L.
Stamata.

»OW, on this 30th Jday of November. 1978, the Divisicn
Director, having considered the testimony, the record, and the
recomnendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the
premises, '

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Division has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof. ‘

(2) That the applicant, Southland Royalty Company, seeks
approval for the dual completion of its Grenier "A" Well No. 1A
located in Unit C of Section 26, Township 30 North, Range 10
West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the
Blanco-Pictured Cliffs and Blanco Mesaverde Pools, with separa-
tion of the zones to be achieved by means of a polished bore
receptacle and mardrel,

(3) That the mechanics of the proposed dual completion
are feasible, provide for zone separation equivalent to that
achieved by means of tubing and a packer in gas wells, and are
in accord with good conservation practices.

(4) That approval of the subject application will prevent
waste and protect correlative rights.

[P

o~




AR

: o

Case No. 6352
Order No. R~5870

IT IS _THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Southland Royalty Company, is
hereby authorized to complete its Grenier "A" Well No. 1A
located in Unit C of Section 26, Township 30 North, Range 10
West, NMPM, San Juan County, MNew Mexico, to produce gas from
the Blanco-Pictured Cliffs and Blanco Mesaverde Pools, with
separation of the zones to be achieved by meanez of a polished
bore receptacle and mandrel.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the applicant shall complete,
operate, and produce said well in accordance with the provisions
of Rule 1l12~A of the Division Rules and Regulations insofar as
said rule is not Inconsistent with this order;

PROVIDED FURTHER, that the applicant shall take packer
leakage tests upon completion and annually thereafter during

mﬁ Mmuﬂl. Uellveranllltv lest k’erlon r()r ?:uzg_-“ ";5 :"3115
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(2) That jurisdictinn of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Division may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

S
”JoE D L]
Director




SROWN OIL TOOLS INCORPORATED
8480 KATY ROAD HOUSTON, TEXAS 77024

Phone: (713)464-1661

OWG. NO. B3-78-110 {

PBR Completion
for Southland
Royalty Company

5" 18 L8. X 7 23 LB. CRL PACKER W/3°
LONGER SLEEVE

5 18 LB. X 7" 23 LB. TYPE C MODIFIED
LINER HANGER

LOCATOR SEAL ASSEMBLY

5" 0.D. X 4" 1.D. PBR
17" LONG POLISHED BORE —

5 0.D. 18 LB. CASING
+LD.=4.2707

TAIL PIPE
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Dockets Nos. 34-78 and 35-18 are tentatively set for hearing on OGi
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The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S, Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 6338: Application of Charles C. Loveless for an unorthodox well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of a well to be
drilled 660 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the East line of Section 23, Township 17
South, Range 26 East, Kennedy Farms Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, the E/2 of said Section 23 to
be dedicated to the well.

CASE 6040: (Reopened and Readvertised)

In the matter of Case 6040 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-5552 which order
created the North Teague<Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, wich a special gas-~oil ratio limita-
tion of 4000 to 1. All interested parties may appear and show cause why the limiting gas-oil ratio
for said pool should not revert to 2000 to 1.

CASE 6339: Application of Amoco Production Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian forma-
tion underlying the S/2 of Section 22, Township 23 South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location therzon. Also to be considered will
be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof as well as
actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the designation
of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 6321: (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy Couniy, Now
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styied cause, seeks approval for the uncrthedoy location of its
Shugart State Com. Well No. 1 to be drilled 714 feet from the South line and 2062 feet from the
West line of Section 16, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the W/2 of
said Section 16 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 6320: (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corperation for anm unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its
Coquina Federal Com Well No. 1 to be drilled 710 feet from the North line and 2330 feet from the
West line of Section 32, Township 18 South, Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the W/2 of
said Section 32 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 6340: Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Atoka and Strawn
production in the wellbore of its Shelby Federal Well No. 1 located in the NE/4 of Section 13, Town-
ship 22 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 6341: Application of Supron Energy Corporation for deal completions and d~wnhole commingling, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the dual completion of its Jicarilla
A Well No. 8 located in the NW/4 of Section 23; its Jicarilla E Well No. 7 lccated in the SE/4 of
Section 15; and its Jicarilla E Well No. 8 located in the NW/4 of Section 15, all in Towmship 26
Worth, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Mesaverde formation
through a separate string of tubing and to commingle Gallup and Dakota production in the wellbores
of said weils.

CASE 6352: Application of Supron Energy Corporation for a dual completion and downhole commingling, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion of
its Jicarilla J Well No. 10 located in the SE/4 of Section 26, Township 26 Norih, Range 5 West, Rio
Arriba County, New Mexice, to produce gas from the Pictured Cliffs formation through a separate
string of tubing and to commingle Tocito and Dakota productfon in the wellbore of said well.

CASE 6343: Application of Supron Energy Corporation for a dual completion and downhole comaingling, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks approval for the dual completion of
its Jicarilla H Well No. 8 located in the SE/4 of Section 11, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Pictured Cliffs formation through a separate
string of tubing and to commingle Gallup and Dakota production in the wellbore of said well.




CASE 6344:

CASE 6345:

CASE 6346:

CASE 6347:

CASE 6348:

CASE 6349:

CASE 6350:

CASE 6351:

3 : CASE 6352:

/1

CASE 6353:

l -] CASE 6354
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Application of Supron Energy Corporation {or a dual completion and downhole commingling, Rio Arriba
County, MNow Mexico. Applicani, i ihe abuve-siyicd cause, secks approvai ior the duai compietion oi
its Jicarilla F Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 of Section 27, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico, to produce ga® from the Pfctured Cliffs formation through a scparate

string of tubing and to commingle Mesaverde and Dakota production in the wellbore of said well, i

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks approval for the downhole commingling of Callup and
Dakota production in the wellbore ef its Jicarilla H Well No. 7 located in the SW/4 of Section 19,
Township 26 North, Range & West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause; seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Pictured Cliffs
and Chacra production in the wellbore of its Jicarilla K Well No, 14 located in the SEfé of Section
11, Township 25 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Application of Supron Energy Corporaticn for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Chacra and
Dakota production in the wellbore of its Jicarilla K Well No. 17 located in the SW/4 of Section 12,
Township 25 Rorth, Range 5 West, Rio Arrita County, New Mexico.

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Mesaverde and
Dakota production in the wellbore of its Starr Well No. 3 located in the NE/4 of Section 5, Township
26 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Consolidated 0il & Gas, Inc. for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of B.S. Mesa-
Gallup and Basin-Dakota production in the wellbore of its Hoyt Well No. 1-5 located in Unit H of
Section 5, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Application of Petro-Lewis Corporation for an unorthodox well location, Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the unorthodox location in the
Mesaverde formation for its Florance Well No. 7 located 2028 feet from the North line and 1040
feet from the West line of Section 4, Townchin 25 Navth Panse 2 Wegt, Tapacito Tigld, Rio Aiiiba
County, New Mexico, the NW/4 of said Section 4 to be dedicated to the well.

Application of Southland Royalty Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. :

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Peansyl-

vanian formation underlying the N/2 of Section 16, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County,

New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location thereon. Also to be con- .
sidered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof

as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the

desigpnation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

Application of Southland Royalty Company for three duval completions, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion of its Decker Well No.
2A located in Unit I of Section 26, Township 32 North, Range 12 West, and its Grenier "A" Well No.

1A in Unit C of Section 26, Township 30 North, Range 10 West, to produce gas from the Blanco-
Pictured Cliffs and the Blanco Mesaverde pools and its Patterson "B" Com Well No. 1R in Unit C of
Section 2, Township 31 North, Range 12 West, to produce gas from the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs and Blanco
Mesaverde pools, all in San Juan County, New Mexico, with separation of the zones in each of the
above wzlls to be achieved by means of a polished bore receptacle and mandrel.

Application of Union Texas Petroleum for two unorthodox well locations, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox locations of its Milnesand
Unit Well No. 24} to be drilled 2630 feet from the North line and 1G0 feet from the Eact line of
Section 24, Township 8 South, Range 34 East, and its Milnesand Unit Well No. 1901 to hLe drilled 1310
feet from the North and West lines of Section 19, Township 8 South, Range 35 East, Milnesand San
Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 01l Conservation Division on its own motion for an order
creating and extending vertical and horizontal limits of certain pools in Chaves, Eddy, Lea, and
Roosevelt Countles, New Mexico:

(a) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexfco, classified as a gas pool for Bone Springs produc-
tion and designated as the Ross Draw-Bone Springs Gas Pool. The discovery well is D. B. Baxter Ross
Draw Unit Well No. 5 located in Unit X of Secrion 27, Township 26 South, Range 30 East, NMPM. Said
gool would conprise:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUIH, RANGE 30 FAST, NMPM
Section 27: SW/4




sco Depeo, Inc. Beall I
Federal Hell No. 1 located im Unit § of seciion 17, Township ii Souith, Range 30 Last, NMPM. Said
pool would comprise: .
‘ TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM i
Section 17: E/f2
{(c) EXTEND the Angell Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:
TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 27 FAST, NMPM
Section 25: All .
Section 36: N/2
TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
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(b) CREATE a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Atoka production
and designated as the South Sand Ranch-Atoka Gas Papl. The discovery well is Be

Section t: E/2
{d) EXTEND the Bluitt-San Andres Associated Pool in Roosevelt County, New Mexico, to include therein:
TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM

Section 16: WN/2
Section 17: NE/4

(e) EXTEND the Buckeye-Abo Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, MMPM
Section 3: W/2

(f) EXTEND the East Burton Flat-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 29 FAST, NMPM
Section 5: E/2

(g) EXTEND the East Chisum-San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to includa therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, KANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 9: NW/4 SE/4

Ossto TA. ia arrl2
BECVY L0 av, ny e Oong

Section 21: NE/4& NW/&

(h) EXTEND the vertical limits of the Comanche Stateline-Yates Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to
include the Tansill formation and redesignate said Comanche Stateline-Yates Pool as the Comanche
Stateline Tansill-Yates Pool.

(1) EXTEND the Corbin-Queen Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 FAST, NMPM
Section 35: NW/4

(3) EXTEND the Crooked Creek-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
Section 16: N/2

(k) EXTEND the South Empire-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 25: §S/2

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 30: N/2

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: N/2

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPH
Section 7: s/2
Section 18: All
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EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEXD

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

thic Yest Four Mile Draw-Morrow tas Pool in Eddy County, MNew Mexico, to luclude therein:

TOWNSUIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section b: S§/2

the Gladiocla~Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein: .

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 3B FAST, NMPM
Section 51 NW/4

the Rerradura Bend-Delaware Pool 1in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIE 22 SQUTH, 'RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: W/2 E/2 ;
Section 32: NE/4 NE/4 .

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 28 FAST, NMPM
Section 5: W/2 NW/4

the Hume~-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 FAST, NMPM
Section 5: S/2
Section 8: Ef2

the Indian Flats-Delaware Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: S/2 SW/&4

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 28 FEAST, NMPM
Section 2: N/2 NW/4

iha Scuth Xemnitz-Upper Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, tv include therein:

TOWNSHTP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 33: SU/4

the Kennedy Farms-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSRIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 26 FAST, NMPM
Section 33: Ef2 .

the East Lusk-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SCUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM :
Section 16: NEf4 E

the Many Gates-Morrow Gas Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein: :

TOWNSHIP? 9 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM ]
Section 31: All ’

the North Mescalero-Cisco Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include thereia:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM i
Section 11: NW/4 :

the Millman-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein: f

TOWNSHIP 19 5Otid, RAUCE 28 FAST. NMPM v
Section 18: All

the Monument-Paddock Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 21: NEf4

the South Peterson-Fusselman Pool in Roosevelt County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOVNSHIP 5 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: E/f2
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(y) EXTEND ihe Quail Ridge-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include thercin:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 34 FAST, N¥PM
Section 16: §f2

{z) EXTEND the Red Lake-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Fddy County, New Hexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SQUTH, RANGE 27 FAST, NMPM
Section 19: E/2
Section 20: W/2

(sa) EXTEND the Sand Dunces«~Cherry Canyon Pool in £ddy County; New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSRIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Sectfon 23: E/2 SEf4 and NW/4 SEf4

{(bd) RXTEND the Sand Ranch-Atoka Gas Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 23: N/2

(cc) EXTEND the North Shugart-Atoka Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 21: W/2

(dd) EXTEND the North Shugart-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TCWNSHIP 18 SQUTH, RANGE 3) EAST, NMPM
Section 21: W/2

{ee) EXTEND the Tomahawk~San Andres Pool in Rodsevelt County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 30: NE/4
Sectica 3L SE/4

Section 32: Wi

(ff)} EXTEND the Tubb Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 £AST, NMPM
Section 6: NW/4

\‘ TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
: Section 31: SW/4

(gg) EXTEND the North Turkey Track-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexicu, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 25: W/2

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 29: Nf2
Section 31: §S/2

(hh) EXTEND the Twin Lakes-5an Andres Associated Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include
therein: -

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 28 FAST, NMPM
Section 25: S/2 sW/4

--
TOWNSHIP 9 50ULH, RARGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 1:  SW/4 NEJ4, Nwf4 SEf&4, SW/4 NW/4& and WNW/4 SWf&

{(11) EXTEND the Vacuum Grayburg-San Andres Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSUIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: NW/4

o e e e R A A P g e+ e, a5 <0 % it e 2 W e i =
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The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for November, 1978, from fifteen prorated pools
i : in Lea, Eddy, and Chaves Counties, New Mexico.

"""" — - . ~ (2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for November. 1978. from four nvarared peslg - o - oo foo s
in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

+
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Dockets Nos., 37-78 and 38-78 ave teatatively set for hearing on November 21 and becember b, 1973, Applications
for hearinpg must be filed at lcast 22 days in advance of hearsng date.

DOCKET: COMMISSTON HEFARING - TUESDAY - ROVENDER 7, 1978

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTON - 9 AM. -~ ROOM 205
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 6266:

CASE 6377:

CASE 6378:

[

CASE 6379:

CASE 6146:

{DE NOVD) (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of .Jerome P, MNcHugh for dowiiipic couningling, Ric ATTiSa Csunty, New Mexica.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval {or the downhole commingling of Tapacito-Gallup
and Basin-Dakota production within the wellbore of his Jicarilla Well No. 5 located in Unit D of
Section 29, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexiceo.

Upon application of Jerome P. McHugh this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions of
Rule 1220, .

(DE NOVO)

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of an Upper Pennsyl-
vanian test well to be located 660 feet from the North and East 1ines or, in the alternative, 990
feet from the North and East lines of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, Indian Basin-
Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Zddy County, New Mexico, all of said Section 23 to be dedicated to the
well.,

Upon application of Harvey E. Yates Company this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the
provisions of Rule 1220.

Application of Durham, Inc., for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, sceks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation underlying Section
8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedi-~
cated to a well to be drilled 1650 feet from the Rorth and East lines of said Section 8. Also to be
considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof
as well as actual operating costs aud charges fvr supcrvision. Alco to he considered will be the
designation of applicant 2s operator of ihe well 2nd a chacge for risk involved in drilling saild weil,

In the matter of the hearing valled by the 0il Conservation Division on the motion of Sheil 0il Cuvispany
to permit Corinne Grace and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why Division Order
No. R-3713, vhich pooled all of Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East; Eddy County, New Mexico,
should not be declared null and void, if said pooling order has not already automatically expired due
to non-production.

Application of Shell 0il Company for pool colitraction and pool extension, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the contraction of the Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool by the
deletion therefrom of tae N/2 of Section 8, Township 2} South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
or in the alternative, all of said Section 8, and the extenslon of the Cemetery-Morrow Gas Pool to
include the aforesaid N/2 or all of said Section 8.
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - NOVEMBER 8, 1978

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard I.. Stamets, Examiner, or Danlel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 6369:

Application of Amoco Production Company for an unorthodox gas well locatfon and sfmultancvus dedication,
Lea County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval foc the unorthodox loca-
tion of its DR Well No. 3 to be drilled 660 feet from the North and East lines of Section 16, Township
19 South, Range 32 East, Lea Courty, New Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated with its Well No. 1
located in Unit L to the present 320-acre unit comprising the Nf2 of said Section 16.
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CASE 6370: Applicatfon of Amoco Production Company for an unorthodox gas well locatfon and simultancous dedicatfon,

- . Lea County, Now Mexico.  Applicant, iun the above-styled causg, necks approval for the unerthadoy loca-
tion of its Giliuiy B Fed, Well Ro. 22 o be dedlied 2310 feei from the Rorih iiae and 198C fcoct frem
the West line of Section 33, Township 20 §outh. Range 37 East, Fumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
to be simultancously dedicated with the curreat upit Wells No. 3 and 15 located in Units N and H,

" respectively, to the present 360-acre non-standard proration unit in Sectfon 33. |

CASE 637): Application of Doyle Hartman for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of his Phillips-Woolworth Well
No. 1 located 2310 feet from the North line and 1980 fect from the East line of Section 26, Towmship
24 South, Rauge 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool,'Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 6372: Application of Belco Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.’
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of a well to be
drilled 1495 feet from the North line and 330 feet from the West line of Sectlon 6, Township 23 South,
Range 31 East, Los Mendanos Atoka Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the W/2 of said Section 6 to be
dedirated to the well.

CASE 6373: Application of Beard 0il Company for a dual completion, surface commingling, pool creation, and specizl
pool rules, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the gas-
gas dual completion of its Hanlad Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 17, Township 17 South, Range

; 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Atoka formation through tubing and the Abo
formation through the casing-tubing annulus, and to commingle the production at the surface. Applicant
further sceks the creation of a new Abo gas pool and the adoption of special pool rules therefor,
including a provision for 320-acre spacing and proration units for a temporary period of one year.

CASE 6374: Application of Mesa Petroleum Company for a special oil allowable, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, secks a temporary increase in the oil allowable for its West Knowles Well
No. 5 located in Unit H of Section 34, Township 16 South, Range 37 East, West Knowles-Drinkard Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, from 310 barrels to 500 barrels for the 90-day period extending from October 1,
1978 to December 31, 1978.

CASE 6375: Application of Harper 0il Company for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexice. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of the Wantz-Abo, Drinkard, and
Blinebry production within the wellbore of its S. J. Sarkeys Well No. 2 located in Unit B of Section
26, Township 21 South, Kange 37 kast, Lea Couidiy, new Moxico.
—

“"CASE 6352: (Continued and Readvertised)
<o Application of Southland Royalty Company for a dual cowpletion, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Pplicant, in the above~-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion of its Greafer "A" Well

" No. 1A located in Unit C of Section 26, Township 30 North, Range 10 West, to produce gas from the
Blanco-Pictured Cliffs and Blanco Mesaverde Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico, with separation of
the zones to be achieved by means of a polished bore receptacle and mandrel.

CASE 6346: (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

; Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Pictured Cliffs
: snd Chacra production in the wellbore of its Jicarilla K Well No. 14 located in the SE/4 of Section
i 11, Township 25 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

CASE 6348: (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, San Juan County, New Mexico. )

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Mesaverde and : - ‘
Dakota production in the wellbore of its Starr Well No. 3 located in the NE/4 of Section 5, Township ;

26 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 6341: (Continued from October 11, 1978, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Supron knergy Corporation for dual completicons and doumhele cormmingling, Rio Arriba |
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-stvled cause, seeks the dual completion of its Jicarilla
A Well No. 8 located in the NW/4 of Section 23; its Jicarilla E Well No. 7 located in the SE/4 of
Section 15; and its Jicarilla E Well No. 8 located in the NW/4 of Section 15, all in Township 26
North, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Mesaverde formation
through a separate string of tubing and to commingle Gallup and Dakota production in the wellbores

of said wells.

1
|
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CASE 6342: (Continued from October }1, 1978, Exaniner Heating)

Application of Supron Eunergy Corporation for a dual completion and downhole commingling, Rio Arriba
County, Ncw Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks approval fox the dual completion of
its Jicarilla J “ell No. 10 located in the SE/4 of Section 26, Township 26 North, Range 5 West, Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Pictured Cliffs formation through a separate
string of tubing and to commingle Tocito and Dakota production in the wellbore of said well.

CASE 6343: (Continued from October 11, 1978, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for a dual completion and doimhole commingling, Rio Arriba
County, MNew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion of
its Jicarilla K Well No. 8 located in the SEf4 of Section 11, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio
Arrita County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Pictured Cliffs formation through a separate
string of tubing and to commingle Gallup and Dakota production in the wellbore of said well.

CASE 6344: (Continued from October 11, 1978, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for a dual completion and downhole commingling, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion of
its Jicarilla F Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 of Section 27, Township 26 Nortlh, Range 4 West, Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Pictured Cliffs formation through a separate
string of tubing and to commingle Mesaverde and Dakota production in the wellbore of said well.

CASE 6342: (Continued from October 11, 1978, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Gallup and
Dakota production in the wellbore of its Jicarilla H Well No. 7 located in the SW/4 of Section 19,
Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

- CASE 6347: (Continued from October 11, 1978, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Chacra znd
Dakoia pidduciion in the ucllbore of fte Ticarilla K Well No. 17 located in the SW/4 of Section 12,
Townsliip 25 lorth, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

CASE 6376: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Division on its own motion for an order

creating and extending vertical and horizontal limits of certain pools in Chaves, Eddy, and Lea
Counties, New Mexico:

{(a) CREATE a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Pennsylvanian produc-
tion and designated as the Mescalero Sands-Pennsylvaniai Gas rovi. The dioloviTy well is Petroleum
Development Corporation Estelle Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 34, Township 12 South,
Range 30 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 30 FAST, NMPM
Section 34: W/2

{b) CREATE a new pocl in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Yates production and
designated as the 3ioux-Yates Pool. The discovery well is Tishman Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit
N of Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 36 East, WMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 36 FAST, NMPM
Section 31: NEf4
Section 32: W/f2

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 36 FAST, NMPM
Section 5: W/2

: (c) EXTEND the Avalon-Strawn Gas Fool iu Eddy County, Now Mexice, to include therein:
TOWNSHTP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM

Section 31: /2

Section 32: N/2

Section 33: AllL

(d) EXTEND the Blinebry 041 and Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSKHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 RASILJC{@i
Section 26: SE/4
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{e) FEXTEND the vertical limits of the hox-Cauyon Upper FPennsylvanian Gas Pocl in Eddy County, New

Mexico, to include the Canyon and Wolfcamp formations and redesignate said pool as the Box Canyon-
Permo Pennsylvanian Gas Pool and extend the horfzontal limits of said pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 21 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: All
Section 23: §/2
Section 26: E/2
Section 35: E/f2
Section 36: W/2

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 2) EAST, NMPM
Section 1: N/2 )

(f) EXTEND the North Burton Flats-Wolfcamp Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP Z0 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: S§/2
Section 33: E/2

(g) EXTEND the East Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 2) SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 27: S/2

(h) EXTEND the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: N/2

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 27 FAST, NMPM
Section 10: N/2
Section 21: S/2

(1) EXTEND the Comanche Stateline ransiii-Taies Tool in Léa County, Now Movico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM

Section 33: NwW/a

(J) EXTEND the Eagle Creek-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 29: W/2

(k) EXTEND the Sast Empire Yates-Seven Rivers Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: SW/4 and W/2 SE/4

(1) EXTEXD the Forehand Ranch-Delaware Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 15: NW/4 SE/4

{m) EXTEND the Fowler-Tubb Gas Pool in Lea County, Neu Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SQUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Secticn ?5: SE/4

7.%  Tvovmeam .
Ay DLarlow o

he Jonkinz-San Andres Peool dn Tea Connty, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 S0 TH, RANGE 35 FAST, NMPM
Section 28: /2

(o) EXTEWD the Kemnit2-Cisco Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 FAST, NMPM
Section 16: W/2 . —

{p) EXTEND the East Lusk-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: N/2 and SW/4
Section 15: NW/4
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West Malaga-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 28 FAST, NMPM
Section 9: N/2

Revelation-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: W/2

Rocl Tank-Upp

...... Loy b wma e ... .
or Morrow Gas Fool in Eddy Coutnity, MNew Mexice, to inelude theveoin:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
Section 1: All

South Salt Lake<Morrow Cas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SUUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 25: N/2

Southwest Sulphate-Delaware Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SCUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 14: NE/4 NE/4

Wantz-Granite Wash Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Sectfon 3: NE/4

Watkins Yates-Sév>n Rivers-Queen-Grayburg Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 6: SW/4

wulie Cliy-Fziansylvanlan Gas Tool in Eddy Couniy, New Hexico, ©0 include itherein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMEM
Section 8: All

TOWNSRIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, WNMPM
Section 4: All

Wilson-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 14: S/2

Winchester-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSRIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 24: S/2

(aa) EXTEND the Winchester-Wolfcamp Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: E/2 and SW/4
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SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO h 5-1-61
APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION _’/,?-cf;( - 7

o

Tpetates T | County : T e g e -
Southland Royalty Company San Juan August 22, 1978

Kddress™ Ut o e e e e  Mlease T T T T T T T T T Well No.
P. 0. Drawer 570, Farmington, N.M Grenier "A" #1A

T L I YT R e Range

of Wel} C 26 30N 10W
1. Has the New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission heretofore authurized the multiple completion of a well in these same pools ot in the same
zones withiu one mile of the subject well? YES X NO .
2. If answer is yes, identify one such instance: Order No. FC-977 3 Operator l.ease, and Well No.: EPNG- K1ng #1

3. The following facts are submitted: P Upper Intermediate . Lower
J Zone Zone 4 Zone
a. Name of Pool and Formation Blanco Pictured Cliffs Blanco Mesaverde
; b. Top and Bottom of >
‘ Pay Section 2749'-2803" - 4344'-5196"
(Perforations) .
c. Type of production (Oi} or Gas) Gas A Gas
d. Method of Production . -
(Flowing or Artificial Lift) Flowing g pLiR % i 1(\"&} Flowing
4. The following are attached. (Please¢ check YES or NO) o P
Yes | No ‘ -

D a, Diagrammatic Sketch of ihe Multiple Completion, showing all casing strings, incly@ing digmeters and setting depths, central-
izers and/or turbolizers and location thereof, quantities used and top of cement, perforated intervals, tubing strings, including
diameters and setting depth, location and type of packers and side door chokes§and such other information as may be pertinent.

£]

D b. Plat showing the location of all wells on applicant’s lease, all offset wells on offset leases, and the names and addresses
I L 2

ot et do oo - P I e L e R Tl e
of oporators of all Yeascs offscrting applicani’s leasc.

] K

l i c. Waivers consenting to such multiple completion from each offset operator, or in lieu thereof, evidence that said offset opera-
tors have been furnished copies of the application.®

! 1 4, Elecesical tog of the well o other accoptablc log with t0ps and bottoias i producing zones and intervais of perforation in-
dicated thereon. (If such log is not available at the time application is filed it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112-A.)

el

5. List all offset operators to the lease on which this well is located together with their correct mailing address.

El Paso Natural Gas Company, P. O. Box 990, Farmington, New Mexico 87401

‘ 9

. . . - . - X . .

6. Were all opetators listed in ltem Rabove notif; eg and, Iwghed a copy of this application? YES __ NO . If answer is yes, give
e . ugust s 1
date of such notification .
i i . S hland Royalt

CERTIFICATE: 1, the undersigned, state that 1am che D1 St. Production Mgr. ., ., out Royalty

e Company as prepared

{company), and that { am authotized by said company to make this report; and ::‘;}({this epost
under my supervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the best of my kabwledge.

N R din Kt G
Signature ﬂ\

*Should waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for administrotive approval, the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commis.
sion will hold the application for a period of twenty (20) days from date of receipt by the Commission’s Santa Fe office. If, after said tweniy-
day period, no protest nor request for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed,

NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion will result in an unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard proration unit in areormore of - B
the producing zones, then separate application for approval of the same should be filed simultaneously with this application,
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DUAL COMPLETION DIAGRAM
GRENIER "A" FiA

1170" FNL & 1770' FWL
Sec. 26, T30N, R1OW

9-5/8", 36#, K-55 set at 238',
Cemented with 120 sxs Class B.

Pictured Cliffs perforated from 2749'-2803' with
total of 6 holes. .
1-1/4", 2.33#, 1J set at 2750'

Liner hanger set at 2874'.

with PBR real assembly set at 2874',

7', 20#, K-55 set at 3034t
Cemented with 170 sxs 50/50 Poz, Class B
followed by 70 sxs Class B,

_________ 25

Mesaverde perforated from 4344'-5196' with total
of 23 holes.

~ =4 [ag ]

(A2 1) MOon Lag 4 -y L . L I . Lok o ¥t
L=J/0 , LOF=J0, 4./7T LUDINE dL 21I0°.

4-1/2", 10.5#, K-55 set from 2874'-5336'.
Cemented with 295 sxs 50/50 Poz, Class B.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

AZTEC DISTRICT

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION DATE 8/28/78

BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO RE: Proposed MC XXX
Proposed DHC
Proposed NSL

. Proposed SWD

Carl Ulvog Proposed WFX

—_— Proposed PMX

Gentlemen:

1 have examined the application dated 8/22/78

for the Southland Royalty Company Grenier A #1A C-26-30N-10%W

Operator Lease and Well No. Unit, S-T-R

and my recommendations are as follows:

Yours very truly,

RSN




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

AZTEC DISTRICT
i
{ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION DATE 8/28/78
BOX 2088
i SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO RE: Proposed MC XXX
§ Proposed DHC
| Proposed NSL :
1 : Carl Ulvog groposeg ':SJ‘FJ; —— :
j — ropose ;
: - Proposed PMX g
|
Gentlemen: z

I have examined the application dated 8/22/78

for the Southland Royalty Company Pattersan B Com #IR C-2-31R-12W
Operator Lease and Well No, Unit, S-T-~R

P et |

b+ oS nmsS o
and wy LeidimeSnaac

2 mm
i0nRE 2

Approve

Yours very truly,

RECEIVED
AUE 3 0 197

Cil Conservatis

1 Commissipn
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REVISED COPY

SOUTHLAND ROYALTY COMPANY

DUAL COPLETION DIAGRAM

DECKER #2A C 23 e
17007 FSL § 1075' FEL DY,
Sec. 24, T32N, RI2W

9-5/8", 36#, K-55 set at 200'.
Cemented with 110 sxs Class "B'".

Pictured Cliffs perforated from 2968'-3077'
with total of 10 holes.

1-1/4", 2.33#, 1J, V-55 landed at 2982'.
Brown liner hanger set at 3174'.

Baker Model "R" packer set at 3306'.

7', 20#, K-55 set at 3328'.
Cemented with 245 sxs 50/50 Class "'B'' Poz
followed by 70 sxs Class "B".

Mesaverde perforated from 51727-5570' with
total of 20 holes.
2-3/8", 4.7#, CSR-55 set at 5525'.

4-1/2", 10.50#, K-55 set from 3174'-5638"'.
Cemented witn 315 sxs 50/50 Class "B" Poz.

s e e L

o 1 _4
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Mwilocated in Unit C of Section 26, Township 30 North, Range 10 West,

fotgioran gl it shenitl

STATE Ur NEW MEX1CO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

( CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
DIVISION FOR THE PURPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6352

Order No. K-9870

APPLICATION OF SOUTHLAND ROYALTY
COMPANY FOR A DUAL COMPLETION,
SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

(R

ORDER OF THE DIVISION

!BY THE DIVISION:

—

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 8 1
19 78 . at santa Fe. New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamet:
NOW, on this day of November » 19 78 , the

Division Director, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That Que public notice having been given as required
by law, the Division has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Southland Réyalty Company, seeks
approval for the dual completion of its Grenier "A" Well No. 1A t

y Saue Juae Qowntic, New Mewxics,
ﬂ\to produce gas from the Blanco-Pictured Cliffs and Blanco

Mesaverde PoGlsy Boh—dudi~Somrty—Ner—MNexico, with separation of
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Order No. R-

. the zones to be achieved by means of a polished bore receptacle

and mandrel.
- {(3) _That_the mechanics of the proposed dual completion

or%e feasiblepjandain accord with good conservation practices.

waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Southland Royalty Company,
is hereby authorized to complete its Grenier "A" Well No. 1A
located in Unit C of Section 26, Township 30 North, Range 10 West
NMPM, Sewe Tk tan Conntu, Dew Mex ico,
,AFO produce gas from the Blanco-Pictured Cliffs and Blanco Mesa-

with separation of

and mandrel.

and produce said well in accordance with the provisions of Rule
112-A of the Division Rules and Regulations insofar as said
rule is not inconsistent with this order;
PROVIDED FURTHER, that the applicant shall take
o fen
EB puh fewfrope

annually thereafter during the Annual Dl Awfnén/;{ 0

tests upon completion and
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{4) That approval of the subject application will prevent ]

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the applicant shall complete, operatg

/o, ’ - A -
Test Period for ’:gen"‘i/“ wefls oA /’me‘r%ﬂ”ﬁq”’%.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further oxders as the Division may deem necessary.
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DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabo?e

designated.




